# **EAGLE NEWS**

# Ross County Christian Academy

rccacademy.org

#### **Brookside Campus**

Preschool-4<sup>th</sup> Grade 2215 Egypt Pike, Chillicothe, Ohio 45601 (740) 772-4532

## **Lighthouse Campus**

5<sup>th</sup> Grade-9<sup>th</sup> Grade 341 Clinton Rd., Chillicothe, Ohio 45601 (740) 703-2615

**PTF-** A special "Thank You" to all who participated in the popcorn sale!!! We profited a little over \$7,000 from this sale which will help pay for scheduled field trips, busing, t-shirts, etc.

**Congratulations-** Goes out to Khayta Diongue (4<sup>th</sup> grade) won 1<sup>st</sup> place and Quinton Marcus (4<sup>th</sup> grade) won 3<sup>rd</sup> place in the Ross Co. Public Library poetry contest! Great job!!!!

## Parenting Tip- Jesus Gives You Peace.

Why call Jesus the "Prince of Peace"? Because He can give us peace with God and peace in the middle of trying circumstances. Your children need to know they can go to Him when they're frustrated, confused, angry, or worried. Jesus is bigger than anything that upsets them; His peace can calm them in any situation.

Spiritual Growth of Children by John Trent, PhD., Rick Osborne, Kurt Bruner



# **Upcoming Events**

#### **April 1st**

1st grade trip to Miedem Dairy Farm/1:30 to 3:30(please wear old boots & shoes)

#### **April 8th**

1st grade trip to Ewing Farm/10:40 to 2:45

#### April 12th

PTF Meeting @ 3:20/Brookside

#### April 18th-22nd

Student Testing

#### April 29th

Early Release @ 11:20 LH & 11:30 BS/Teacher In-service

#### May 7th

Walk for Christian Education

Ross Co. Christian Academy



Let not mercy and truth forsake you; bind them around your neck, write them on the tablet of your heart, and so find favor and high esteem in the sight of God and man.

Proverbs 3:3-4 NKJV





6th & 8th Grade History Fair





#### PTF OFFICERS NEEDED!!!!

## Hello RCCA Parents/Grandparents:

I want to reach out to you concerning an important matter with PTF. We will be holding officer elections at the end of APRIL. The last couple of years we have had a very hard time finding volunteers. It wasn't like this in the beginning. I'm not sure what has changed, but I'm believing that this will not continue to be an issue. As Christians, we are called to serve one another.

It was brought to my attention that many of you do not understand all that PTF does. I hope this letter will clear some of that up. Basically PTF does the fundraising to support teachers, and students needs and extra activities. We fund several events at our school and also head up some of our own. I've put together a list of the things PTF either chairs or funds:

- 2 Major fundraisers a year, 1 in the fall and 1 in the spring
- Fall Carnival/ Back to school Bash
- 2 Bookfairs, 1 in the fall and 1 in the spring
- Veteran's Day assembly and luncheon
- Holiday Luncheon (and gifts) for RCCA staff and also Brookside and Lighthouse Staff
- Teacher Appreciation (luncheon/gifts) in the spring
- Christmas Shoppe
- Summer Reading Program
- · Help clubs get started
- Pay entry fees for science fair, speech meets, spelling bees and other events so these don't come out of your pocket
- Grandparents Day
- End of the year field trips and even some during the year. This includes, the admission fees, bussing, and tshirts
- Teacher request for classroom supplies, etc.

As you can see there is a lot going on and we are always in need of help! I'd like to see enough people on board so that all these events can continue and not be a burden to just a couple of people.

Currently, we only have 2 people running for an office position, myself being 1 of them. With only 2 people, cuts will have to be made. I really do not want to see this happen! This affects ALL of our kids and families. So, I'm putting this plea out there to you... PLEASE, prayerfully consider what your part may be to help out.

We have 5 positions, that need to be filled:

- President
- Vice-President
- Secretary





Hosanna! Hosanna! He is Risen!

Mrs.Moore/Mrs. Peters Preschool Class

**Attention Parents/Grandparents/Guardians**- You are NOT permitted to take photos of classes/students other than your own and put them on social media. We have students whose parents do not want them posted on these sites, etc. Please only share photos of your own children!

**Field Trips**- Each class has field trips designated for their own age group. Siblings are NOT permitted other than the ones planned for their grade. Please consider that your child has earned this trip and it should be a special time for them and their classmates.

**Yearbook**- Bethany Hayward will be putting together our yearbook this year. The yearbook will consist of 48 pages from preschool through high school. Mrs. Hayward can be reached by email: bethanyhayward@yahoo.com. Please, if you have any photos you would be willing to share it would be greatly appreciated!

Parents/Grandparents/Guardians-It's crucial that you sign your student/s in if they are tardy and sign them out if they're picked up early. Please do NOT drop them off and send them to their class room! The sign/out clip board is hanging on the wall outside Mr. Wright's office at the top of the stairs. We need to have every student accounted for and attendance needs to be accurate as well. Thank You!